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Attachments: 
 

Attachment A – Change Order Documents  

 

 
PURPOSE:   

To approve Change Order No. 2 to the Garney Companies, Inc. to cover owner contingency items for the Elm Street 

construction and additional Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) management and administration fees to complete 

the sanitary sewer line on Lindsay Street.  Also, to approve additional Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) to complete 

the construction of the water line, sanitary sewer line and storm sewer on Lindsay Place and West English Road 

adjacent to the Catalyst project. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

On February 5, 2018, City Council award a contract to Garney Company, Inc. as the CMAR to provide support to the 

Public Service Department in upgrading and/or replacing infrastructure that would be impacted by the Catalyst Project.   

 

The Public Services Department is now requesting approval of Change Order 2 to perform the water, sewer and 

stormwater improvements on West English Road, Lindsay Street, Lindsay Place and owner contingency items for the 

Elm Street construction. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:   

Funds for this change order are available in the FY 2018-19 budget.  
 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  

 Public Services is recommending that Council approve Change Order 2 to Garney Companies, Inc. in the 

amount of $3,867,682.18.  








